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Request for Order to Sign Proposed Bonneville
Power Administration Interim Relief and
Standstill Agreement.

)
)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: REQUEST APPROVED

On March 14, 2008, Portland General Electric Company (PGE) filed a request
with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission), asking that it be authorized to
sign the Residential Exchange Interim Relief and Standstill Agreement offered by the
Bonneville Power Administration (BPA). BPA suspended payment of benefits under the
Residential Exchange Program in May 2007, and subsequently initiated a rate proceeding to
determine the amount of benefits that should be provided in the future. BPA has offered the
proposed agreement to provide interim benefits to customers of investor-owned utilities while
the rate case is pending. BPA offered the agreement for PGE’s consideration and execution by
March 24, 2008.

The agreement calls for the resumption of residential exchange benefits to
PGE’s customers of $43.2 million for 2008. However, as indicated in its name, the monies are
interim in nature and not a permanent level of benefits. BPA is currently holding formal
proceedings to determine the appropriate level of residential exchange benefits to be provided
to PGE on a going-forward basis. BPA also intends to undertake a retrospective examination of
amounts paid to PGE since 2002, and reconcile past benefits paid with amounts PGE is entitled
to under a properly administered residential exchange program. Any benefits paid under the
Interim Agreement will be trued-up to BPA’s final determinations.

PGE seeks authorization to execute the Interim Agreement. PGE concludes that
the risks of signing the agreement are outweighed by its benefits, particularly since the
agreement does not prejudice PGE’s right to seek a higher level of benefits in proceedings
pending before BPA.










